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Investing in our schools  

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested in projects 
delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The delivery 
of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

Mosman High School is being upgraded to deliver students the latest educational facilities for teaching and learning. The 
upgrade project is delivering 16 additional flexible learning spaces, and a new library, multipurpose gym/hall, canteen and 
administration/staff facilities. The project also includes new outdoor and rooftop play spaces. 

Construction on the Mosman High School upgrade is currently underway. 

Pedestrian Crossing  

To comply with the consent conditions of Mosman High School’s State Significant Development Application, a recent traffic 
assessment of conditions around the school was completed.  

The assessment recommended that a raised ‘wombat’ pedestrian crossing be put in on Gladstone Avenue near the corner of Keston 
Avenue Mosman to improve safety for students and road users.  

To accommodate the pedestrian crossing some traffic changes will take place. These include the removal of 3 parking spaces on the 
eastern side and 1 space on the western side of Gladstone Avenue. The bus zone will also be relocated further north on Gladstone 
Avenue. Please see the map overleaf for the location of the proposed pedestrian crossing and traffic changes. 

Have your say 

The pedestrian crossing is subject to approval by Mosman Council. Parents, carers and the community can comment on the plans to 
introduce the crossing from Monday 20 February to Thursday 2 March 2023 via contacting School Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 
651 or via emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Map of the planned changes to Gladstone Avenue 
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